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            THREE DEFENDANTS WILL PAY $230,000 TO U.S. 
                    TO RESOLVE QUI TAM DISPUTE 
 
     WASHINGTON, D.C. -- Three government contractors will pay 
the United States a total of $230,000 to settle allegations they 
failed to properly test electrical cables installed at a U.S. 
Treasury facility under construction in Fort Worth, Texas, that 
prints money, the Department of Justice announced today.   
     Assistant Attorney General Frank Hunger of the Civil 
Division said the United States will file a motion with the court 
to dismisses a civil qui tam action filed against Science 
Applications International Corporation, AlliedSignal Technical 
Services Corporation and Lloyd Electric Company Inc.  
     The United States alleged that subcontractors falsified the 
testing of certain power cables during the construction of the 
Western Currency Production Facility in Fort Worth.  The 
improperly tested cables were ultimately replaced. 
     SAIC was the prime contractor on the project.  AlliedSignal, 
through its Bendix Field Engineering Corporation subsidiary, was 
retained to install certain hardware and AlliedSignal, in turn, 
awarded a subcontract to Lloyd Electric's predecessor, J.V. Clark 
Electric Co. Inc., to install electrical wiring and cables at the 
facility.   
     "This settlement demonstrates the government's commitment to 
fighting fraud, waste and abuse by pursuing contractors who do 
not comply with their contractual obligations and obtain money 
from the United States to which they were not entitled," said 
Hunger.   
     The qui tam action was filed by Peter J. Thornton, a former 
SAIC employee.  Under the False Claims Act, a private person can 
file a suit on behalf of the government and receive a portion of 
any money recovered by the government.  If the court grants the 
United States' motion to dismiss, Thornton may receive from 15 
percent to 30 percent of the government's recovery. 
     The agreement resolves both common law and statutory claims 
the government could have filed, including civil penalties and 
multiple damages under the False Claims Act.    
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